
 
 

Proclamation Honoring  

Public Works Employees 
 

WHEREAS, the residents and property owners of the Town of 

Pendleton rely on the Highway Department and Water & Sewer 

Department to provide essential services; and 
 

WHEREAS, the Town’s dedicated public works employees 

willingly accept all calls for assistance, regardless of the time, date, or 

weather conditions; and 
 

WHEREAS, the Town of Pendleton and areas throughout Western 

New York experienced historic blizzard conditions starting on 

December 23, 2022 and continuing through the holiday weekend; and 
 

WHEREAS, the Town’s public works employees worked 

unfathomable hours in the most extreme winter conditions, without 

regard for their own needs or personal well-being. 
 

 NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, by the Town Board of the 

Town of Pendleton, on behalf of the citizens of this great town, that we 

recognize the Town’s public works employees for their dedication and 

service to our great community during this historic weather event. 

 
IN WITNESS WHEREOF I have hereunto set my hand and the 

official seal of the Town of Pendleton this 9th day of January 2023. 
 

 

 

 

    _______________________________________ 

    JOEL M. MAERTEN, SUPERVISOR 

    TOWN OF PENDLETON, NIAGARA COUNTY, NEW YORK 


